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September 16, 2014 

(11:00 A.M.)
Minutes of Council Members Gulliford and Daniels meeting of September 11, 2014 
Topics:  Supervisor of Election’s budget and voting location changes
Location:  Conference Room A 4th Floor, 117 West Duval St., City Hall, Jacksonville, FL
City Attendees: Council Member Bill Gulliford, Council Member Kimberly Daniels, President Clay Yarborough, Council Member Robin Lumb, Kirk Sherman (Council Auditor), Peggy Sidman (Office, General Counsel), Jerry Holland (Supervisor of Elections), Robert Philips (Supervisor of Elections Office) Jeffery Rodda (Council Auditor Office), Brian Parks (Council Auditor Office), Kim Taylor (Council Auditor Office), Sheri Treadwell (Supervisor of Elections Office), Tracie Davis (Supervisor of Elections), Leeann Krieg (ECA), Donna Barrows (ECA), Angela Moyer (Budget Office), Rebekah Hagan (ECA), Alpha Nickelberry (ECA), and Stan Johnson 
See attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees.
Meeting convened: 2:05 p.m.
Council Member Gulliford opened the meeting and introductions were made.  Supervisor Holland provided an overview of the Election’s Office budget. He stated that currently with the 2.07 percent lapse his office is at about $140,000 dollars over budget and there are no additional staff cuts that can be made. He has offered to consolidate voting precincts, which consist of combining 17 precincts at a cost savings of $44,000 dollars. However, the City Council must approve consolidating the precincts. Also, there is flexibility to adjust the number of early voting hours. The City is currently entitled to a maximum of 14, 12 hour days equaling 168 early voting hours. The minimum allowed is 8, 8 hour days equaling 64 hours. 
Council Member Gulliford asked what would it cost to keep the precincts? Also, what is the average cost of an election? And how does that spread, meaning the increase above the average cost of an election, compare with the demand for the $140,000 dollars and early voting adjustments?  He added that if an average cost could be determined then during years that the costs peaks, due to an increase in elections expenditures, the argument to use one time money is more justifiable.

Council Member Lumb asked for clarity on the proposal to reduce precincts and early voting hours to achieve the $140,000 dollars needed for the budget. He stated that he was not in favor of reducing precincts.
Supervisor Holland discussed the process of combining precincts.

Council Member Gulliford stated he would like to see a comparison of the costs between keeping early voting hours and if early voting hours were reduced. 
Council Member Daniels asked Kirk Sherman for a list that shows the fund activity of the emergency reserve accounts for the last three administrations.

Supervisor Holland explained that currently there are no cost savings remaining except through decreasing services. He agreed to provide the group with a menu of the possible cuts along with the associated cost savings.
Council President Yarborough asked if there were any additional reimbursements in the FY15 budget, which Supervisor Holland had labeled as an expense that would be reimbursed by the State? Supervisor Holland stated there were no additional reimbursements.
Supervisor Holland stated that changing the spring elections to the fall should be seriously considered. Adding this could possibly save $3 million dollars.
Council Member Gulliford restated the follow-up items for Supervisor Holland and adjourned the meeting. 

Meeting adjourned: 2:40 p.m.      
Minutes:  Stan Johnson
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